
Editor:  Robert Moody 491-4092, PlinkerEditor@comcast.net.  Items for the Plinker must be submitted by the 15th of the month.  Call for details. 

 

April 2005 

MISSION  STATEMENT 
The object of this organization shall be the encouragement of organized rifle, shotgun and pistol shooting among resi-

dents of our community, with a view toward better knowledge on the part of citizens of our community of the safe han-

dling and the proper care of firearms, and the development of those characteristics of honesty, good fellowship, self dis-

cipline and self reliance that are the essentials of good sportsmanship and the foundation of true patriotism. 

Notes from the Prez 
 
We have passed the Fire Marshal inspection.  Bob Greenman had to repair a door frame and put in an extra hinge on 
the meeting room door. 
 
The board has set the club workdays as June 11-12 and July 30-31 for this year.  The entire property will be closed to 
shooting on these workdays.   
 
Speaking of workdays, as you know there is an 8 hour or $80 assessment each year.  The major projects for this year 
are the roof and the sliding door on the clubhouse.  We could use some experienced roofers to help this project get go-
ing.  Call Bob Jamison at 360.352.3816  
 
There are other projects also where you can put in your hours.  One project is working at a recruiting table at one of the 
gun shows, talking about our club and handing out brochures.  If you are interested, call Rick Montecucco at 
360.866.1880 
 
The match directors and range directors along with other directors are submitting their budgets for the rest of the year. 
 
See you at the range and hold center 
Jim D  

Black Powder Cartridge Matches 
It’s time for another year of Black Powder Cartridge shooting.  I hope everyone has their old favorite black powder rifle 
ready to fire. 
 
Only lead bullets will be allowed!  Black powder or smokeless powder can be used. 
 
Targets will be shot on high power range at 200 yards from bench rests.  30 shots at 15 minutes per 10 rounds.  Only 
black powder designed cartridge can be used.  Popular cartridges are 45-70, 40-65, 40-70 SS or 40-70 B.N., 38-55, 
32-40, and several others!  Lever actions are allowed this year along with single shot rifles and replicas.  Entry fee 
$10.00.  Matches will start at 11:00 A.M. 
 
The match dates shall be the following: 
April 16th, May 21st, June 18th, July 16th, August 20th 
 
Mark the dates on your calendar and try to attend.  It should be fun!  Hope to see you there.  This is a fine old shooting 
game and you just might get hooked on shooting these great matches!   
 
These dates could change, so be sure to contact me:  Ivan Lindgren, 360-491-5047 
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APRIL BLACKPOWDER MUZZLE LOADING SHOOT  
Following a brief break for the local Spring rendezvous, the monthly shoot and Free Trapper meetings will resume on 
April 17th.  Location is the Black Powder Range.  Early birds can start at 1100 with the main event starting at Noon. Pro-
gram will be a bit different with individual match awards based on scores for each type of firearm rather than individual 
targets. That will provide a top three award for Rifle, for Pistol and for Trade Gun. The aggregate award from the blanket 
will be optional for those who choose to donate an item of Approx. $5.00 value and will be based on combined scores 
with rifle and pistol. Primitive dress points will be awarded.  Shoot fee: $10.00 plus optional blanket prize donation. Pro-
posed course of fire will be: Rifle: 5 shots on gongs 50-100 yards, 5 paper at 50 yards; Pistol: 5 shots on gongs, 5 on 
paper all at 25 yards.  Trade Gun:  2 gongs at 25 or 50 yards, 3 on paper at 25 yards, 2 flyers (at the end of the shoot). 
Optional events will be the re-entry 'Hawk Throw with Don Blackburn, and the re-entry Poker Luck target. A brief Free 
Trapper meeting will involve suggestions and plans for the May "Spring Hunt" shoot on May 15th. 
  
Bob Gietz 
360-273-7862 

For Sale 
Remington 1903 four groove barrel $600.00, Remington 1903A3 2 groove barrel very accurate with cast bullets $500.00, 
both for $1000.00.  Remington #1 .43 Spanish with dies and some brass $500.00.  Browning Mdl 91 carbine .357 
$300.00.  Western Arms (Ithaca) 12 ga double $400.00.  Iver Johnson Hercules 12 ga double, ejector nice wood, scarce, 
needs refinished $500.00.  Central Arms(Stevens or Crescent) .410 bore double, 90% case colors some exterior rust on 
barrels, bores excellent $400.00.  Khar Arms Model K9 DAO w ammo $400.00.  Ton of gun magazines mostly blackpow-
der, free you haul.  360-273-9165 or blackfork@reachone.com 

RAIN DE VOO (BUT NO RAIN!!!)  
Favor and sun shone on the Free Trappers and guests for three whole days, February 18, 19, & 20th. Night times 
were a bit frosty and made a dent in the wood piles, but didn't deter the hardy Buckskinners who appeared in record 
numbers. Camping, Parking, Trails and Club House experienced a capacity crowd with a total of 127 registered shoot-
ers plus another 20 visitors camping as Scout Troops. And add to that a number of day visitors, inspired by The Daily 
Olympian's timely article let the neighbors see what really goes on. Those involved in preparing for and supporting 
this event would consume a good section of a page. Special thanks should go to the Bowmen: Ray Crisp, Bob Jami-
son, Dale Soost, Quintin Robbins and others who pitched in to make the new archery event very popular. Lyle 
Hegestead and Jim Dotterer brought out the recreated Ager gun for a true "blast from the past". Kay and John Milligan 

came down from Bothell to operate the kitchen for a welcome 
hot breakfast and lunch much appreciated by the patrons.  
They were assisted by Arlen Veleke and John Cadoo. Range 
and trail workers responsible for keeping the show going in-
cluded Josh Brown, Ken Mudge, John Vladeff, Bob Fuchs, 
Doug Simpson, Don Blackburn, Bob Parr, Irene Hertwig with 
parking direction by Steve Douglas. 
Lewis and Clark and the Trading side of the Fur Trade were 
evident in Carol Gehlsen's displays and the trivia contest as 
well as the trader's wares on display and sale. A traditional 
roast beef main course, donated by Dean Bouffiou, followed 
the Dutch Oven cooking for the Pot luck which lead on into a 
contest of skill at the Poker Table. The event culminated 
on Sunday with individual awards for the top participants.  
The drawing for the plains rifle went to Wayne Noll from Ol-
lala. The youth award rifle went to Andrew Michal for the one-
shot buffalo hint. Awards concluded with all participants get-
ting a choice from the Aggregate Blanket, compiled and tabu-

lated by Darrell Gehlsen with J.K. Johnson's assistance. 
Next year's event will have a tough act to follow but is already set for President's Day Weekend, February 17, 18 & 
19th, 2006. Booshway for next year will be Bob Gietz, continuing the three commitment to Corps of Discovery Com-
memoration Steve Andrews is Segundo and Will Ulry will resource the kitchen and Knife and Hawk trail, with Tom 
Brown managing the shooting trail. Membership in the Puget Sound Free Trappers involves no extra fees or special 
registration. Just come to a monthly shoot (the next one is in April) or come out to one of the supporting work days and 
you are a member in good standing with full privileges including flint-lock-singed eyebrows and kindling-stacking splin-
ters. 
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MEMBERSHIP DUES RATES 
Dues and Renewal policies are effective September 1, 2003 

 
Members will receive a statement 45 days before their membership expires.  (Your renewal month is found on your mailing label.)  The dues re-

newal date is the last day of the month in which members’ “annual date” falls.  Members’ gate card will automatically “lock out” on their renewal date if they 
have not renewed, and their membership will be considered “inactive” for 30-days, during which time they may still pay their dues.  After 30-days on “inactive” 
status the membership will be terminated.  Should they wish to rejoin CCR&P past the 30-days “inactive” status, they must reapply as a new member and 
attend the Orientation class.  (All Life memberships are required to pay the $15/member annual insurance fee.) 

 
DUES RATE:      NEW MEMBERS: 
~ Member (age 18+)  $70  ~ Initiation Fee         $80 
~ Annual Assessment               $80*        ~ Gate card deposit        $10 
(*Member has 12 months to pay assessment. ~ NRA membership (required) 
Member can pay with:  8-hrs. work, recruit 2  ~ Orientation class (required)                 
new members, cash, or combination thereof.) 

 
(GUESTS: Members may bring their spouses and children under the age of 18 years old as guests as often as they’d like.  Non-immediate family member 
guests are limited to two visits annually.  Members MUST accompany their guests at all times, including spouses and children, and are responsible for the 
conduct of their guests.)   
To join CCR&P, or any membership questions, please contact Rich Montecucco, at (360) 866-1880. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

*President:    

Jim Dotterer    412-8229 

*Vice President & Scheduler: 

Chris Moffet 791-9912 

*Secretary: 

John Cadoo 352-5826 

*Treasurer: 

Tom Holladay  491-3661 

*Safety Officer: 

Will Ulry 352-4224 

*Training Officer: 

Bob Gietz 273-7862 

Bulletin Board & Women’s Events: 

Shirely Rheault 866-4900 

Building Maintenance: 

Robert Greenman 459-5896 

Membership: 

Richard Montecucco 866-1880 

Hunter’s Ed.: 

Greg Squires 866-8121 

Security: 

Darrell Gehlsen 273-8575 

High Power Range: 

Rick Baldwin 943-8658 

Action Pistol Range: 

Bill Wright 866-3902 

Ron Morton 273-5363 

George Stenson Multipurpose Range: 

Merrill “Jim” Zobrist 264-2330 

Indoor Range: 

Noel Vaughn 357-4058 

Black Powder Range: 

Steve Andrews 352-3819  
Archery Range: 

Ray Crisp 357-8238 

Fund Raising: 

Jeff Young 943-2229 

Junior Rifle Team: 

Jim Greeves 456-3073 

Additional Board Members: 

Mike Iyall 456-8720 

Jerry Rheault 866-4900 

• Executive Committee 

 
Match Directors 

22 Rimfire/Benchrest: 

Bob Vail  491-0313 

BR 50: 

John Mickel 491-0714 

S/B Silhouette: 

Mike Mobbs 866-2937 

CMP/NRA - “Old Soldier”: 

Rick Baldwin 943-8658 

Center Fire Pistol: 

Tom Holladay  491-3661 

Indoor Pistol League: 

Hank McCleary 352-1084 

Noel Vaughn 357-4058 

Junior Division: 

Jim Greeves 456-3073 
Black Powder: 

(Muzzle Loading) 

Bob Gietz  273-7862 

Black Powder: 

(Cartridge Rifle) 

Ivan Lindgren 491-5047 

Archery Director: 

Norm Claassen 789-2771 

Beginner/ Intermediate Centerfire 

Pistol  

Mike Turner   456-6600 

Speed Steel   

Tom Field  459-9182  

NRA CLUB AFFILIATE BENEFITS 

Free listing of events on NRA website; discount on range technician team & service; attorney referral service; non-
legal advice for legal problems; NRA attorneys pro bono for national concern issues;  eligible to apply for $5,000 
grant annually; $10 reimburse for each new NRA member; $5 reimburse for each returning member; “Club Connec-
tion” quarterly magazine; eligible for NRA firearms insurance. 

NOTE:  there is a new email address for Plinker article submissions 

Plinkereditor@comcast.net 
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Minutes 

Capitol City Rifle & Pistol Club 
Board of Directors Meeting 
March 4, 2005 
Meeting began at 7:04 PM. 
Flag Salute - Ray Crisp led the flag salute. 
Documents Received -  Treasurer's profit and loss statement for 1/1/05-3/4/05 (Note: The P/L statement shows a Net 
Income of -$480.23 for this period) 2) "Match Projection for 2005" form 3) CCRP Centerfire Pistol Match report for 1-16-
05 4) copy of check covering shooters' fees for Small Bore Silhouette Match 1-16-05 5) Black Powder Cartridge Match 
report for 5/15/04 6) Black Powder Cartridge Match report for 8/21/04 7) CAS Match report for 2/26/05and 8) Rain-de-
Vous report for 2-18-05 through 2-20-05.  
Attendance - Jim Dotterer called the roll. All directors were present except Jim Greeves, Ron Morton, Noel Vaughn and 
Jeff Young. Mike Iyall and Chris Moffett were excused. 
Treasurer's Report - Tom Holladay reported the following account balances: checking - $1,875.63; capital projects - 
$1,791.40; emergency fund - $788.80 and Homestreet Bank - $83,907.29. Tom also reported the following: property tax 
of approximately $2700 was paid and liability insurance of approximately $3,521 was paid. Money was borrowed from 
the capital and emergency funds to make these payments to be paid back when the checking account is stronger. De-
posits for February were made to the emergency fund of $810.00 and to the capital projects fund of $392. CCRP re-
ceived $3,366.10 from the 2005 Rain-de-Vous and $782.00 from CCB. 
Mermbership - Rich Montecucco reported that membership currently totals 384. He and Linda Holladay are working to 
reduce the number of duplicate cards. 
Gun Show - Rich M. reported that CCRP's table at the gun show provoked a lot of interest. He is still looking for volun-
teers for future gun shows and reminded everyone that it is a very easy way to complete your assessment obligation. 
Thurston County Fire Inspection - The inspector will come to CCRP's property on Wednesday, 3-9-05 at 1:00 pm. 
CCRP Web Site - Darrell Gehlsen made a brief presentation about CCRP's new web site, CCRPClub.org. It is up and 
running and can provide members with a variety of services. In addition to being able to receive your "Plinker" on the 
Web (and save the club the expense of mailing the newsletter), members will find useful links and can send e-mail to any 
director. All e-mail addresses are protected so there is no risk of incurring spam by using the site. Rich M. suggested that 
the orientation class dates be added to the site. 
Wooly Bogger - Ray Crisp reported that 158 people participated. He said it was a good weekend and there were no 
problems. Regarding publicity for the WB, he was impressed by how effectively Bob Gietz had publicized the Rain-de-
Voo. Jim D. suggested that in the future promoters of the WB, Cowboy Action Shooting and similar events consider 
"cross-fertilizing" their events with activities found in other events like Dutch Oven Cooking and primitive archery to fur-
ther their appeal. 
Rain-dee-Voo - Bob Gietz reported that there were 127 registrants (102 adults and 25 juniors) with 37 registered camp-
ers. Also, there were many visitors who enjoyed the Traders' Fair. Bob expressed appreciation for the initiative exercised 
by "The Olympian" staff in publicizing the event. 
Standing Rules - John Cadoo distributed paper copies of proposed changes to a revised draft of the S.R. previously dis-
tributed by e-mail. These proposed changes will be entered in the draft and distributed to Directors by e-mail for discus-
sion at the April meeting. 
Money for Budgeting - Jim D. commented on the need to prepare adequate budgets for this year. He suggested that as 
much as $1,000 may be tied up in "cuff" accounts maintained by the various disciplines, that is not in the treasury. He 
stated that the club needs to know what money is available for budgeting. Commenting on one of the major upcoming 
budget items, Bob Jamison said that between $700 and $1,000 in materials will be required to repair the clubhouse slid-
ing door. He is also getting proposals on repairing the clubhouse roof.  
Buildings and Grounds - Bob Greenman reported that he will be caring for the clubhouse and the immediate vicinity. Jim 
D. briefly discussed his efforts and those of others to repair the entry road. Bob G. pointed out the need to trim brush 
along the entry road but, was particularly concerned that the road itself requires major repairs and the appropriate sea-
son for making those repairs is fast approaching, i.e. June through August. 
Hunter Sight-In Program - Jim D. again solicited a volunteer to head up this program and Greg Squires volunteered. Jim 
commented that Harvey Gertsen, prior to this event each year, has been sending out announcements to those who par-
ticipated in the past 
NRA 2002 Grant Paperwork - Jim D. and Greg S. reported that the paperwork on this grant was completed and for-
warded to the NRA but, that there has, as yet, been no response from the NRA. 
Reader Board - Jim D. suggested that hanging signs under the existing sign structure could serve to publicize events to 
passing motorists. He said that there are existing sign boards housed in a shed on club property and that by painting a 
"you are here" sign, CCRP could facilitate visitors locating sought events. Bob G. and others pointed out that trees and 
other vegetation on adjacent property would need to be cut back or removed to provide adequate visibility for reading the 
signs. Discussion followed and Jim indicated he would contact property owners. 
Budget Requirements - Jim D. indicated that a "Match Projection for 2005" form was sent to all Directors. This form 
should be completed by each Match Director, turned into their respective Range Directors and forwarded to the Presi-
dent prior to the April meeting. 
Associate Membership Revisited - Several Directors suggested that there might be some advantage to re-establishing 
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Associate Memberships deleted from the current By-Laws. No decision was reached. 
CCB/CCRP Agreement - Jim D. has convened a committee to draft an agreement that will satisfy the IRS. Bob G. ques-
tioned how CCB members could come on the property unless also CCRP members. There was considerable discussion 
regarding whether CCB members need to also be members of CCRP in order to come on the property, i.e. because of 
liability and other related issues. Greq S. pointed out that the new by-laws made no provision for associate memberships 
and so the by-laws would need to be changed.  
Club Logo - There was some discussion regarding the need to obtain the club logo. Ray C. said he will check with "Deer 
Creek", the firm that originally developed the logo, to see if they retained the art work. 
CCB Accounting Records - Ray C. furnished Jim D. with copies of CCB's accounting records from 1988 to present.  
Road Repair Timing - Bob G. asked the President for time to present further information regarding the timing of needed 
repairs to the entrance road. In view of how late it was, his request was denied. 
Adjournment - The meeting adjourned at 8:30pm. 
Respectfully submitted, 
John C. 

Beginner/Intermediate Shoot 
March 12, 2005 

 
We had another great turn out!  There were a total of 31 shooters, and 36 guns. 
 
Top 5 Scores: 
1st  Jill Shilling   68  2nd  Rick Koglin   61  
3rd  Peter Gorgas   60  3rd  Malcolm Kirkwood  60  
4th  Kathy Boos   58  4th  Chris Herr   58 
4th  Adam Koecke   58  5th  Barbara Rheault   55 
5th  Maxine Kirkwood  55 
 
Congratulations to all the Shooters! 
We had three new shooters.  We would like to extend a special welcome to Karen, Angie, Glenda, and Linda.  The 
weather was perfect.  There were bowling pins, steel plates, cardboard targets, plate racks, and plate tree. 
A few shooters were asking for The Dong (Donut) so I let Mike know.  He is all for that! 
  
I hope to see you all next month. 

Work Credits Bulletin Board 
HERE’S A LIST OF UP-COMING EVENTS TO EARN VOLUNTEER HOURS: 
 

• GUN SHOW TABLE.  Put your assessment time in at a Gun Show at the CCRP Membership table.  Location: Puy-
allup and Centralia.  Does that sound easy, or what?  See March 2005 Plinker (page 1) for the schedules.  Call Rich 
Montecucco @ 360-866-1880 if you’re interested. 

 

• WOMEN ON TARGET INSTRUCTORS.  July 16 & 17 and September 10 & 11 are just around the corner and I will 
need the gracious help of those willing and able to help instruct first time shooters.   The classes are at 10:00 and 
2:00 each day.  It’s lots of fun and very rewarding.  Call Shirley at 360-866-4900.  Thanks! 

 

• BLACK POWDER RANGE CLEAN-UP.   Sunday, September 18th, 2005 @ 0900 – 1500.  Black Powder Range 
and trail cleanup.  Call Bob Gietz @ 273-7862. 

 
Assessment credits can only be earned & applied year-to-year. 
 
REMEMBER…..CCRP grants Assessment cards waivers for hardships. 
   
Just send a written request to the Executive Committee, 
P.O. Box 994, Olympia, WA  98507 
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IN REMEMBRANCE 
 
ALLEN (BUD) BRATLIE -- Both NRA and CCRP Life Member died January 30, 2005 in Anchorage Alaska.  Bud loved 
Alaska but opted to be interred in the Forest Memorial Cemetery in Olympia with other members of his family.  There 
were many friends and family in attendance and an Honor Guard from the U.S. Army.  Bud lied about his age and 
enlisted in the Army at sixteen.  He turned seventeen serving in Korea as a member of a tank crew. 
 
After the Army, Bud followed the construction trade and retired from the Operating Engineers Union. 
 
Bud joined CCRP in the mid sixties and was a real force in developing our old Hawks Prairie Range and getting our pre-
sent one started.  He was very active in all phases of Club affairs.  He could and did swing a hammer, finish cement, run 
a bulldozer, borrow and run his boss’ backhoe on a club project half the night after working all day. For several years he 
and his wife, Jaunita, put out the Plinker which they printed on our mimeograph machine.  Jaunita was also a very active 
member but her contributions to the club are a story by themselves.  In addition to these club chores Bud found time to 
earn an NRA Masters classification in both large and small-bore rifle and a reputation as hard core rifle competitor.  He 
really loved to compete. 
 
In 1978 Bud and Jaunita moved to Alaska and have been sorely missed by everyone who knew them.  A while after they 
were settled in Alaska, the State Championship Matches were held in town of Kenai which was most of a days drive from 
Anchorage where the Bratlie’s lived. Bud thought this would be a good time to meet a few of the Alaska competitors so 
when he had finished work for the week he left home and drove most of the night. He arrived in Kenai in time to catch a 
couple of hour’s sleep in his car before the match started.  He parked next to the front gate so the traffic noise would 
wake him.  He seemed to thrive on adversity because although no one knew him when he arrived all the competitors 
knew him when he left as the new Alaska State Large-bore Rifle Champion. 
 
Bud was a great guy and a devoted club member. 
 
Jimz 

5th Annual .32 caliber Purse gun Match 
 
This August, as in years past, the Centerfire Pistol Match (aka "Action Pistol") will give its shooters their sole opportunity 
to engage smooth, round, fairly unblemished bowling pins. And, as usual, the .32 shooters get first go at them (not that 
they'll do much damage). The rules are the same: fixed sights, maximum four-inch barrel, calibers limited to .32 S&W 
Long or .32 ACP. It's a 72-round  
match requiring no spare magazines or speedloaders. Dave Elmes (only shooter to win more than once) with his 1903 
Colt Hammerless and John Mickel (only shooter in the top 5 for all previous matches) with his stainless, 3" heavy-barrel 
Rossi M89 will be waiting. 
Tom Martin  

April 1st Deadline! 
The state Interagency Committee for Outdoor Recreation (IAC) is looking for four volunteers with expertise in black pow-
der shooting, hunting, hunter education and pistol sports to serve on its Firearms and Archery Range Recreation Pro-
gram advisory committee. 
The committee advises IAC on policies and funding for firearms and archery ranges open to the public in a grant pro-
gram where grants are awarded every other year.  The Firearms Archery Range Recreation Program has been an im-
portant source of grant funding in Washington since its inception in 1994.  It has provided more than $2.5 million for 
shooting sports facilities.  Through the years, the advisory committee has provided guidance for funding more than 70 
projects. 
Generally, members are asked to attend up to four weekday meetings a year to review and rank projects for fund-
ing.  Per diem is provided.  The ideal candidate has a statewide perspective in one of the four requested disciplines, is 
active in the named sport, has a good grasp of range recreation issues, can attend meetings and helps IAC attain a com-
mittee that represents the state's diversity.   
To apply, send a completed application to IAC no later than April 1.  Further information and applications are available 
online at http://www.iac.wa.gov/iac/docs.htm#farr or by contacting Lorinda Anderson (360) 902-3009 or lorin-
daa@iac.wa.gov. 
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RANGE KEY: A=Archery; B=Black Powder; C=Clubhouse; H=Hi-Power; I=Indoor; M=Multipurpose; T=Action Pistol  

April 2005 

 
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

  

  

  

1 
(C)1900-
2100 BOD 
Mtg 

2 
(C)1000-
1300 New 
Mbr Orient. 
(M)0800-
1400 Rim-
fire 
Benchrest 

    

3 
(T)0800-
1400 
Speed 
Steel 

4 
 
  
  

5 
(C,I)1700-
2030 
CCJR 
Practice 

6 
 
  
  

7 
(C,I)1700-
2030 
CCJR 
Practice 

8 
(I)1900-
2100 ASB 

9 
(C,I,B,M)0700-1800 
Hunter Ed 
(T)0800-1200 Begin-
ner/Intermediate 
League 

10 
 
  
  

11 
 
  
  

12 
(C,I)1700-
2030 
CCJR 
Practice 

13 
(C)1900-
2130 New 
Mbr Orient. 

14 
(C,I)1700-
2030 
CCJR 
Practice 

15 
 
  
  

16 
(T)1300-2200 Action 
Pistol Setup 
(H)100-1400 Blk. 
Pwdr. Cart. Match 

17 
(B)1100-
1400 
Black 
Powder 
Shoot 
(M)1100-
1400 Sil-
houette 
Match 
(T)0800-
1300 Ac-
tion Pistol 

18 
 
  
  

19 
(C,I)1700-
2030 
CCJR 
Practice 

20 
 
  
  

21 
(C,I)1700-
2030 
CCJR 
Practice 

22 
(I)1900-
2100 ASB 
(T)1200-
2000 CAS 
Match 
Setup 

23 
(T)0900-1600 CAS 
Match 

24 
(T)0900-
1300 
CAS Ori-
ent. Bay 
2 
(H)0900-
1500 Old 
Soldier 
Match 

25 
 
  
  

26 
 
  
  

27 
 
  
  

28 
 
  
  

29 
 
  
  

30 
 
  
  

       

Hunt Trip 
Spring black bear hunt in British Columbia. The outfitter is 100% on all spring black bear hunts. You will get a bear and 
two if you want. May 1 thru 31, 2005  Contact: Tony Pannkuk 273-9198 
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ReReReRe----Roof the ClubhouseRoof the ClubhouseRoof the ClubhouseRoof the Clubhouse    
9:00 AM – 5:00 PM 

Saturday, June 11 & Sunday, June 12 
         Saturday, July 30 & Sunday, July 31  

  CALL SHIRLEY WITH The day you want to work. 
                  What equipment you can bring? 
                            (360) 866-4900 

 


